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	25 June 2007

	Dear Alan

	Support for ESOL


Thank you for your letter of 21 June in response to our petition to Downing Street on ESOL.

We acknowledge that some changes have been made to the original draconian proposals and thank you and Bill Rammell for them.  However we would respectfully suggest that they do not dispose of the matter because things have moved on.

We believe that the minor changes which have been made to the original proposals to restrict access to ESOL classes do not go far enough and ask you to consider a moratorium of one year to allow more discussion on what sort of ESOL provision society needs. 

Our reasons for asking for a stay of execution are as follows: 

1. The Commission on Integration and Cohesion adjures the government as a whole as well as its individual departments to see the importance of ESOL as "fundamental to integration and cohesion - for settled communities, new communities, and future generations of immigrants".  As part of its vision for society it stresses that a common language "binds us together as a single group" and it anticipates increased demand for ESOL provision. 

It therefore concludes "given the key role immigration now plays in the success of the UK economy and the importance of interaction in reducing concerns about immigrants ... ESOL funding needs to be reconsidered and ... more innovative ways of providing ESOL need to be looked at".

2. In this context it makes little sense to abandon colleges and other providers to the current turmoil of trying to manage these changes.    We need a 'breather' for the period of reconsideration recommended by the Commission.  Redundancies are currently being proposed with insufficient time for full consultation and little consideration of future requirements. It is a criminal waste to allow colleges to make redundant the core ESOL staff that will be needed in the future.  Colleges are also faced with the difficulties of administering a new means test and preparing for another suite of ESOL courses related to Train to Gain.  

3. Your letter states that "in making changes to ESOL funding, we have brought ESOL in line with wider FE provision in terms of the respective contributions made by the government and asked from individuals." In fact this is not the case with the most obvious comparator. There is considerable confusion over the legality of what is being proposed.  UCU is concerned that its members - in allocating people to free literacy or paying ESOL courses - may be vulnerable to charges of racial discrimination (e.g. on grounds of nationality).  In this context we would be most grateful if you could supply us with any legal advice which the DfES received on the issue.  

4. We are concerned that the race equality impact assessment was more of a controlled consultation than an impact assessment as such.  We are taking advice on this and have already noted that the policy of restricting access has a disproportionate effect on women as well as those from particular racial or national groups.

5. In the press launch on the Commission's report Ruth Kelly said "if in the first six months you don't attempt to learn English ... you are unlikely ever to do so."  Whilst practitioners may quibble about the specific time frame, it is undoubtedly true that the later you start, the harder it gets and the more 'cross-cultural mis-communication' occurs.  Yet the current proposals deny access to free ESOL classes for asylum seekers and spouses until they have been here for six and twelve months respectively. 

6.  ESOL should be seen as an investment by the UK government as well as a service provided for migrants.  As the OECD has noted there are clear economic benefits to the UK and, in the long-term, where migrants return to their countries of origin there are on-going benefits because of the connections made and language acquired.  Indeed, much of the budget of the British Council is predicated on this latter point.

7. No-one anticipated that there would be 600,000 migrant workers entering the UK and it is absurd to attempt to encompass their needs within a reducing adult education budget.  The UK already benefits from the fact that the country of origin has paid for the schooling of these migrants. 

8. We are told that provision for adults should be demand-led, yet the reason given for the restriction of access to free ESOL courses is that there is too much demand - not only from the course applicants but, as was made clear by Digby Jones the government- appointed 'Skills Tsar', by employers too. 

This issue will not go away.  Given the strong feelings people's objections will continue to be registered.  We anticipate considerable pressure on local MPs in September arising from interaction of the ESOL policy with cuts in adult education general budgets and because, if there is no change of policy, ESOL applicants will be turned away along with other adult students.

Once again, UCU and all the other organisations involved in the Save ESOL Campaign would urge a moratorium to allow time for a comprehensive rethink to enable a full review of the role of ESOL in building a cohesive and integrated society to take place over the next year.

With best wishes 

 

Yours sincerely
Paul Mackney
UCU Associate General Secretary

	UCU’s Joint General Secretaries are Sally Hunt and Paul Mackney

Its Registered Office is at 27 Britannia Street, London WC1X 9JP
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